KIRKPATRICK FLEMING AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 11th APRIL 2017
Members present:- Colin Brown, Maureen Sharp, Stephen Muir, Kathleen Richardson, Michael Buckley, David Mann   

Councillors present:- Denis Male
Others present:- Alex Logan from the Primary School PTC
Police present:- None. No report given

Apologies:-None
Minutes of last meeting:- Agreed. 

Matters arising from those minutes:- 
Following the Police report last month regarding speeding in Hollee this is still an issue as is speeding in Kirkpatrick Fleming.

Stephen reported that the enquiries regarding a car park for the hall is a work in progress, he is obtaining prices. 

The pothole and dip at the manhole cover at the B7076 junction at Gretna Services that was reported on CCES on 18th January has still not been repaired nor has there been any response. The reference number for the report is 232383. 

Thanks to Cllr Craig Peacock for his contribution of £240 from ward funds towards the cost of a defibrillator. 

Chairman’s report:- Nothing to report.
Secretary/Treasurer's report:-

A new contract for the hall electricity has been agreed with SSE from 1st April for the next 2 years where the quarterly charge and the unit cost is less than we had been paying. Our account was in credit but SSE refused to reduce the monthly direct debit but instead have refunded £103.45. 

The current balance in our accounts is £9050.87 before we pay for the electric hand driers and the weeding outside the hall. 
Junction 21 update:-

On 29th March Colin, Stephen and Maureen met Paul, the Manager of Gretna Welcome Break Services about the signage that we feel contributes to drivers leaving the services and heading north instead of south and then leaving the motorway at junction 21to re-join the southbound carriageway. He agreed that the signage is not the best and would take this up with his managers. He was provided with details of the information that has been gathered. As yet we have not heard anything from Oliver Mundell following our meeting with him on 9th March. We are still collecting signatures on the petition and are due to receive a report from John Whitehouse about his accident when his car was written off. 

Any other business:-

David Mann has been looking into Health and Safety requirements for the hall. He asked D&G who does a risk assessment and has been told that as owners and managers for the hall we are responsible. David said he will take this forward and will chat to hall users about risks etc. He agreed to talk to the parents/carers at the Baby and Toddler Group.

Alex Logan outlined the outdoor learning project and explained what their application for windfarm funding would be used for. 

Complaints were made to Cllr Male about the state of the footpaths in Kirkpatrick Fleming, the fact that no road sweeper has been around for quite some time, the grass in the churchyard hasn’t been cut yet, potholes in the roads and dog dirt on footpaths. Cllr Male explained that some of the problems result from budget restrictions.

He said that Lockerbie are responsible for road repairs and dog fouling should be reported to the dog warden if it’s seen happening or if it happens at regular times. 

It was also reported that the flashing sign at the school is not working and some of the trees are obscuring the school sign and need to be trimmed back. 

A letter has been received from the Baby and Toddler Group requesting £500 from windfarm funding towards the cost of new play equipment. An application form has been given to them. 

Stephen has sent a Facebook message to set up a group to look into the playparks in the village. There will be a meeting in the hall at 7pm on 18th April to try to set up a committee and get funding. Cllr Male said he would come to the meeting to help to set it up. 

Both of the bus shelters in the village are in a bad state. Cllr Male said he will contact SWTrans.    

Date and time of next meeting:- Tuesday 9th May 2017 at 7pm and this will also be the AGM.  

